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Just a note,

To make sure your
opinions are pub-
lished in a timely
manner, please send
them to
clarion@brevard.edu
by Wednesday at
5:00 p.m.
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Going batty at Brevard College
by Ben Goff
News Editor

Last week, an e-mail sent to the student
body by Dean of Student Affairs Sue
Yowell, advised students that a rabid bat
had been found in Transylvania County and
that a student had come in contact with a
bat in a residence hall.

The content of this e-mail betrayed a
misunderstanding of our only flying
mammals, which only serves to promote the
atmosphere of fear and misunderstanding
that already surrounds bats.

While promoting fear of bats may help the
Dark Knight in his efforts to strike fear in
the hearts of criminality, it does nothing to
help our furry friends of the night. These
attitudes all too often result in the
unnecessary extermination of these animals.

All mammals can carry and transmit rabies-
bats are no exception. That said, bats are
statistically one of the lowest carriers of
rabies amongst all mammals.

According to Dr. Frick-Rupert, bats carry
rabies less frequently than other mammals,
but bat bites have the highest rates of
transmission of the disease to humans
largely because any bats that do come into

contact with people, most likely have
something wrong with them.

According to the Bat Conservation
International (B.C.I), the myths associating
bats with rabies are unfounded, with less
than 0.5% of bats ever contracting the
disease. Even rabid bats rarely come into
contact with humans.

On average, less than one person a year
in the U.S. is believed to contract rabies
from bats.

According to the B.C.I, this means the
“fear of rabies is far disproportionate to the
actual risk. To put the risk in perspective,
20 Americans die every year from dog
attacks, yet we would never consider
massive media scare campaigns suggesting
that we eradicate our canine friends.”

The bottom line is that bats of all kinds
are absolutely no threat to humans. Even in
rare cases where a rabid bat does bite
someone, the disease is easily treatable.

This does not mean that you should not
take appropriate precautions. According to
Frick-Rupert, any animal bite should be
treated as a rabid bite unless it can be shown
to be otherwise, and you should never
attempt to handle wild animals.

Bats, in addition to being an important part
of the ecosystem, are also a great benefit to
humans. In eating large quantities of insects,
bats serve as controls on the populations
of pest species such as mosquitoes.

Many bats throughout the world feed on
fruit and serve a valuable ecological service
to humans by pollinating flowers and
dispersing seeds- as service that many
tropical agricultural systems depend on.

Most bat species in the US are in decline,
and around half of our bat species are listed
as endangered or threatened. The fact of
the mater is that bats are no threat to us,
but we are a huge threat to them, with human
activities being the leading cause for
decline.

As an institution that promotes
environmental awareness, we should not be
encouraging fear and misunderstanding of
bats (a more careful wording of the above
email could have prevented this). Instead,
we should promote bat conservation and
consider placing bat boxes on campus as a
simple way to help bat populations recover,
and as a symbol of our commitment to
environmental stewardship.


